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FINANCE COMMITTEE  
 

22 June 2022 
 
Present: Ms Caroline Johnstone (Chair), Mr Edward Astle, Dr Reinmar Hager, Ms Philippa Hird, 
Dr Neil McArthur, Professor Dame Nancy Rothwell, Mr Richard Solomons, and Ms Melody 
Stephen. 
 
In attendance for all items: Louise Bissell (Deputy Director of Finance), Beth Dodd (Director 
Transformation Programme), Professor Luke Georghiou (Deputy President and Deputy Vice-
Chancellor), Patrick Hackett (Registrar, Secretary and Chief Operating Officer), Carol 
Prokopyszyn (Chief Financial Officer), Richard Webster (Head of Financial Planning & Analysis) 
(Observer), and Kate Brown (Governance Manager) (minutes).  
 
In attendance up to item 13: Diana Hampson (Director of Estates and Facilities) 
 
1 Welcome 

 
Welcome to Carol Prokopyszyn first meeting in post as Chief Financial Officer and 
Richard Webster (Head of Financial Planning & Analysis) as an Observer. 
 

2 Declarations of Interest 
 
Noted: that there were no declarations of interest in relation to the agenda. 
 

3 Minutes of the previous meeting: 6 April 2022 
 
Agreed: to approve the minutes of the 6 April 2022 meeting of Finance Committee. 
 

4 Matters Arising 
 
Received: the Finance Committee Actions Log 
 
Noted:  

a) Members acknowledged the difficulty in forecasting.  Improved reporting and 
forecasting methods were being reviewed by the Finance team. 

b) The Finance team were working on methods of reporting research income to the 
Committee, and it was expected that a paper would be presented to the next 
meeting. 

c) Some of the depreciation of MECD, c.£1m, was related to 2021. 
 

5 Q3 Management Accounts and Forecast 
 
Received: an overview of the April management accounts and Q3 forecast. 
 
Noted:  

 













d) Members commented on the potential impact on the student experience, 
particularly following concerns raised at the recent Board interaction with student 
representatives.  There needed to be clear communication to students on the 
issues impacting the programme, what activities had been delayed and what 
alternative solutions would be put in place. 

 
Action: To ensure that the student representatives from the Board interaction were 
provided with clear feedback on the concerns raised and the current position. Registrar, 
Secretary and Chief Operating Officer/ Director Transformation Programme 

 
15 Scheme of Delegation – Financial Thresholds  

 
Received: a draft of the Financial Thresholds. 
 
Noted:  

a) The draft was intended to ensure that there was more clarity on Financial 
Thresholds.  Comments were welcomed on the Thresholds which would be 
submitted for formal approval in the Autumn. 

b) The £10m threshold for Finance Committee approval had been long established.  
The clear £20m threshold for Board approval was a new proposal. 

c) Members welcomed the clarity provided by the proposed Thresholds and made 
the following suggestions: 

i. Provide a clear rationale for each level. 
ii. Consider thresholds for: 

• the % of overall spend on a project 
• the proposal for a new brand area or country 
• the potential risk in a project. 

iii. Provide case studies to illustrate potential risk or reputational thresholds. 
 

16 Financial Regulations and Update on Policies 
 
Received and Noted: an update on the work to review financial policies including the 
Financial Regulations. 
 

 16.1 Anti- Corruption and Bribery Policy 
 
Received: a revised Anti-Corruption and Bribery Policy. 
 
Agreed: to recommend approval of the revised Anti-Corruption and Bribery 
Policy to the Board. 
 

 16.2 Financial Regulations 
 
Received: a draft revised Financial Regulations 
 
Noted:  

a) The Financial Regulations had been streamlined to be more concise. 
b) Comments were welcomed on the draft which would be presented for 

formal approval in the Autumn. 
 

Action: To provide further comments on the draft revised Financial 
Regulations. All members 
 

  





Wednesday 21 June 2023, 9am (In person) 
 

21 Thanks 
 
Noted: Edward Astle, Neil McArthur and Melody Stephen were attending their last 
meeting of Finance Committee.  The Chair thanked each of them for their contributions, 
support, their insight and work on the Committee. 
 

 




